Greenville Town Board

P. O. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812 - 923-5649

Robert Gibson, President of Board

Jack Sprigler, Clerk-Treasurer

October 8, 1979 Town Hall

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town board was opened by President Robert Gibson. All board members was present and Charles Bickel, Cary Libs, V.J. Miller, G. Getrost, D. Cristiani, J. Gibson, and V. Ham, and Bob Isgrigg.

Mr. Charles Bickel presented papers to the board to be signed by them regarding his proposed subdivision. An agreement was entered into with the Board of County Commissioners, Floyd County, Indiana and the Greenville Water Utility and the Board of Trustees and Bickel Design & Building Contractors on recommendation of our consultant, Mr. Isgrigg.

The board also signed agreement with the Floyd County Consolidated School Corporation regarding the lease for use of the parking lot by school personnel.

The board ordered the use of Purchase Orders effective October 9, 1979.

The board adopted rules governing water line extensions.

Ms. Ham advised the board that Greenville-Georgetown Road was in need of repair and was advised this was a county road. Ms. Ham questioned the board on the lake closing but no time was given by the board for this.)

Bids were received for water line expansion and taken under advisement:

Mather Construction Co. Clarksville; Ind. \$76,880 D. Cristiani Galena, Ind. 98,548

The board approved the purchase of new IBM electric typewriter and approved the sale of Royal Electric to D. Cristiani for \$250.00. Also approved by the board was the purchase of a tool box for the water utility truck.

Above it was stated that all board members were present, correction: Ms. Pearl Tush was not present.

Respectfully submitted.

•

Clerk-Treasurer

Robert E. Gibson

President. Vegle, Acting Pros.